
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/18/2013 12:15:30 PM
Subject: FW: Governor Haley

Governor would not be available on March 26th.  This request is also from Rep. Hamilton.
 
Thanks,

Leigh
 
From: Chris Hill [mailto:chris.hill@figureheadconsulting.com] 

Sent: Monday, March 18, 2013 12:15 PM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Subject: Re: Governor Haley
 
Thank you for the reply.
 
My schedule has changed and I will likely be in Columbia on 3.26 now.   If she is not available, I would be 
interested in talking to someone on her staff.   If someone on her staff is more familiar with SC's education 
initiatives, I would like to be scheduled to talk to that person.
 
Thank you,
 
Chris Hill
864.525.5213

On Mon, Mar 18, 2013 at 12:05 PM, LeMoine, Leigh <LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
Dear Mr. Hill,
 
Thank you for reaching out to Governor Haley regarding the opportunity to discuss small business in South 
Carolina.  The Governor appreciates hearing from you, however, her schedule is just jam packed tomorrow and 
will not permit.  We’d be happy to have you speak with an appropriate member of our staff if that would be 
amendable to you.
 
Please feel free to contact me at (803) 734-5151 or by email: leighlemoine@gov.sc.gov to discuss further.
 
Sincerely,
Leigh LeMoine
Scheduler
 
Leigh LeMoine
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-5151
 

 
-- 

Chris A. Hill
864.525.5213
FigureHead Consulting
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